

#### **MINUTES**

MINUTES: Class Rep Meeting

**CAMPUS:** City Campus – Cathal Brugha Street

**DATE:** 21st April 2020 **TIME:** 3pm

ROOM: Zoom Meeting

**PRESENT** 

Fionn Collins Cathal Brugha Street College Officer

**POTENTIAL CLASS REPS** 

<u>80</u>

NUMBER OF CLASS REPS ELECTED TO DATE

66

NUMBER OF CLASS REPS PRESENT

18

# **IN ATTENDANCE**

Trish Cullen Student Advisor Pierre Yimbog President

Moya Browne Vice President Events
Barry Egan Vice President Welfare

Sinead Collins Education & Welfare Coordinator

Minutes and Action Items	<b>Action Box</b>
Minutes were received and accepted as a true reflection of items discussed at meeting and seconded	
Correspondence	Action Box
No correspondence Items for discussion	Action Box
<ul> <li>Upcoming Assessment and SU Support</li> <li>Please be advised if anyone is having any specific difficulties to get in touch with Student Advisor Trish at <a href="mailto:trish.cullen@tudublinsu.ie">trish.cullen@tudublinsu.ie</a> for some support. Reminder that Student Union Staff and Officers are still working here to support students during this time.</li> </ul>	

## No Detriment policy

- Rebecca explained about No Detriment Policy.
- This policy aims to protect students and not have you at a disadvantage during your assessments during COVID-19. There isn't a "one size fits all" policy for every university, so this policy needs to be adapted for TU Dublin. For us, it would mean that if your academic performance is affected during COVID-19, it won't affect your overall grade or your qualification. Please click here for more information.

#### • Online Student Union Elections

- It has been determined that campaigning will begin on Monday, April 27th.
   Polling will begin at 8am on Wednesday, May 6th, and continue until midday on Friday, May 8th.Campaigning can run until close of polls.
   The results will be announced at 1pm on Friday, May 8th.
- A reminder that College Officer and Postgraduate Officer elections will be held in the Autumn: these dates apply only to Sabbatical Officers, and Part-Time Officers in Tallaght and Blanchardstown.

## • Fundraising for Rag Charities

 Barry discussed his new campaign idea which the university has agreed to support. He requested students upload a photo on social media and use the hashtag: TUDublintogether. For every photo uploaded like this the university will donate 2 euro to the sponsored charities. Barry encouraged students to get involved and tell their classmates and friends in the hopes to raise as much money as possible

#### Supplemental (repeat exams) In August?

 Expect that there won't be supplemental exams in August. Communication to follow

## School Rep Elections

- The school rep hustings took place during the meeting one person has nominated themselves so far. Moyo Adelaja is running for School Rep for the School of Hospitality and Tourism, Moyo spoke during the meeting explaining why she believes she would be a good School Rep. It was then advised that voting would be online, and a link would be circulated via email and voting would be open for 24 hours.
- I am delighted to announce that voting has now closed and Moya Adelaja has been deemed elected as school rep for the school of hospitality and tourism. Congratulations Moya!

# AOB

- Lockers: Questions raised regarding lockers Nothing in lockers will be thrown out, lockers will remain locked until students can open them in September.
- Construction on GG: Construction will be delayed as all building has ceased. Once restrictions have been lifted they are looking to prioritise building on the East Quad as this will take less time to complete. Students will be updated accordingly as information is received.

DT8418: Students cannot access lockers for equipment for exam to decorate cake at home. Student to contact Trish at <a href="mailto:trish.cullen@tudublinsu.ie">trish.cullen@tudublinsu.ie</a> to discuss further and get advice.	
Time meeting concluded: 15:40pm	
Date of next meeting:	